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Broome not-for-profits given a helping hand

The Shire of Broome has provided a helping hand to local not-for-profit organisations, with over $50,000
distributed as part of the COVID-19 Community Support Grants Program.

With the local economy impacted significantly due to COVID-19 and associated restrictions, the Broome
Shire Council adopted a Community Support Package back in April.

The package included 16 initiatives to benefit Broome either financially or socially, including a funding
opportunity for local community organisations.

A total of $50,225 has been allocated to charities, not-for-profits, sporting clubs and community service
providers - $10,000 of which was contributed by EDL Energy.

One of the successful applicants was Broome Lotteries House (BLH), who will use their $5000 grant to
organise the Broome Chilli Festival in September.

BLH manager Kylie Brockenshire said the organisation was grateful to receive the grant.
“We are a not-for-profit organisation and don’t get funding assistance from other sources,” she said.

“We weren’t going to have the Chilli Festival this year due to COVID-19 but everything started to relax and
the community were keen for it to happen again.

“This Shire grant has given us the ability to purchase prizes and run the event.”

Shire of Broome deputy president Desiree Male said it was important to help local not-for-profit
organisations.

“Broome’s community and sporting organisations are the lifeblood of our town and many have faced a
tough time due to COVID-19,” she said.

“Our Community Support Package has provided them with the opportunity to apply for funding, which will
now be put towards community services, events and innovative program delivery over the next 12 months.

“The Shire is delighted to provide a helping hand, with the Community Support Package benefitting
residents, businesses and our town as a whole.”

For more information on the Community Support package, click here.


https://www.broome.wa.gov.au/Community/COVID-19-Community-Support-Package

A full list of grant recipients is below:

Broome Tri Club - $3439 towards the delivery of virtual programs.

West Australian Little Athletics Inc - $3000 towards a regional event.

Nagula Jarndu - $2869 towards recording of cultural stories.

BAMA — Kimberley Girl - $5000 towards youth development workshops.

Broome Lotteries House - $5000 towards a community event.

Broome Horse Riders Club - $5000 towards facility improvements for service delivery.
Broome Town Sports Club Inc - $2940 towards response to health requirements.
Kimberley Wildlife Rehabilitation - $3827 towards facility improvements for service delivery.
Kimberley Arts Network - $2650 towards innovative project delivery.

Broome Historical Society - $4250 towards facility improvements for service delivery.
Theatre Kimberley - $2250 towards innovative event delivery.

Broome Surf Life Saving Club - $5000 towards equipment to assist in service delivery.
Native Animal Rescue Broome - $5000 towards facility improvements for service delivery.
Broome Sports Association Inc - $5000 towards annual awards and recognition.

Photo caption: Shire of Broome deputy president Desiree Male with Andi Stewart and Kylie Brockenshire
from Broome Lotteries House.
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